
Sick
It seems like I have been getting sick a lot lately. Last
Friday, I felt terrible after working all day. I had to call
and let my leaders know that I wasn’t going to be at my first
Bible study lesson! I didn’t feel any better by Saturday, but
I was not going to miss a seven hour work day either, not when
we need that money. I didn’t stay the entire time. I left two
hours early, after I got sick from my lunch. Sunday, I stayed
home and did nothing, just so I could be well enough to go to
work on Monday. By Monday, I was fine. I was up and about,
nothing wrong at all. HA! Now I have no voice and a cough that
keeps my voice from coming back. Well, that and having to try
and talk at work. That’s always fun to do. I have had no voice
sine Tuesday night and it’s now Saturday. Thankfully, that is
the only thing wrong and isn’t keeping me from work.

Tony is also sick, though he doesn’t want to admit it. He
insisted on going to work yesterday after waking up with a
fever. I am pretty sure he will go to work tonight also. True,
his fever had gone down by the time he had to go to work, but
it came back. I could feel it. I guess he’s just stubborn, not
that I’m not. � We are very stubborn people. One of the many
reasons I love him.

Hopefully, Amie doesn’t get sick from us. She can’t get miss
any work any any more than Tony and I can. We have a house
full of poor people who need to work and need insurance.
Though Amie will be able to get that soon enough from her
work. If I’m lucky, I’ll be able to get it from Goodwill when
I am working more with my head cashier position, which I start
training for today! Pray that everything goes well.
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